
Dear Parents and Carers 

WOW! What a busy half term it has been. Children have been really immersed in 
their learning and I‛ve been seeing some excellent work as I‛ve been going around 
the school during the last few weeks. World Book Day was magical and thank you for 
finding sparkly clothes for so many of the children to wear! 

ThereThere is always so much exciting learning taking place all the time at our Primary 
School. Remember you can keep up to date with all that is going on in school by 
visiting the Primary area of the ARA website and search for our Curriculum 
Newsletters and our Knowledge Organisers for each year group. 

ThisThis is a busy year for Years 2 and 6 especially as we gear up to SATs. Year 6 will 
be undertaking tests from Monday 9th May to Thursday 12th May. The teaching 
staff in Year 6 have been working incredibly hard to ensure that the children are 
well prepared to take these tests. Year 2 SATs comprise of tests and tasks which 
the teachers administer as part of the normal school day, with the test part of the 
SATs taking place from Monday 16th May to Friday 20th May.  

OverOver the Easter break the Year 2 play area will have the second stage of its 
transformation taking place. The soft blue surface is being re-laid and a whole new 
set of play equipment is being constructed for the children to play on when they 
return after the Easter break. We are then moving on to the new cover and play 
areas for Nursery, Reception and Year 1. Plans have been drawn up by staff and 
these have been agreed to take forward. 

PleasePlease have a peaceful break. Any of you that have families living in areas of conflict 
throughout the world our thoughts and prayers are with you all. 





Punctuality and Attendance

Well done to everyone for making sure our children get to school on time 
every day. A reminder our doors open for soft start at 8.15 a.m. and our 
lessons start at 8.30 a.m. Congratulations to the following classes who 
were awarded best punctuality and attendance this half term. 















EXPLORING VEHICLES
THROUGH CROSS 
PHASE LINKS 
This half term in Design and Technology This half term in Design and Technology 
lessons the year 2 pupils have been learning 
all about Vehicles. They have experimented 
building the chassis, axle, and wheels of a car, 
learnt new vocabulary and discussed why 
different vehicles are designed for a purpose. 
To conclude our unit, the pupils visited the 
secondary school and took part in a practical 
lesson where they built cars out of wood. 
These sessions were led by Mr Spiller and Mr 
Flynn the secondary D&T teachers. The pupils 
enjoyed these lessons!


